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Hope you all have a nice summer and that you are all afraid of you. Now it is soon time for a new 

season and we can hope the situation with Covid-19 will be better. Now it has started to move in the 

planning of competitions and other activities. 

Here with us in Osby Figure Skating Club (OKK), a lot has happened that is being planned. 

Annual Meeting 

On June 23, we had an annual meeting in Ishallen and we had the honor to have Fredrik Granquist 

from Skåne's Figure Skating Association as meeting chairman. It was quite well attended and there 

were a lot of discussions where many had to ventilate their opinions. 

The big point that was up was that the association is currently without a chairman. This is a fairly 

large problem as you are practically not an approved association in the eyes of the Swedish Figure 

Skating Association and this means, among other things, that skiers from OKK are not allowed to 

participate in competitions organized by associations affiliated to the association. 

As a board, we have been appointed by our members to run the association OKK forward, we do not 

intend to allow our young people in OKK not to have the opportunity to compete. 

 

After we have now worked for a long time on the issue, it is therefore gratifying to be able to inform 

you all that the board now has a candidate for chairman who is presented / elected at the kickoff 

according to the annual meeting! 

At the annual meeting, most of a board still got together and the new board looks just like this: 

Members: Lina Harrysson, Patrik Atterklev, Emelie Tillman, Camilla Jönsson. Deputy: Fredrik Nord, 

Susanne Lindhe, 1 Vacant. 

Economy 

Another point that came up at the annual meeting was that there were some inaccuracies in the 

results report where training fees had happened to be registered as barbecue accessories instead. 

The auditors have said that they could still approve the report, but the annual meeting came to the 

conclusion that the incorrect registrations should be corrected until the kick-off on 6/9. 

Now that we have started to look at the finances, we on the board have come to the conclusion that 

we need to be a little tougher with payments of membership fees and other invoices that are sent 

out. So we are now developing a new routine on how to handle unpaid invoices. 

If you have outstanding invoices from the past season, we will unfortunately not be able to let the 

children go on at the start of season 20/21. If an installment plan is needed, contact the board. 

Fees 20/21 

All fees are in total for the entire season, including competition fees, federal fees, skate grinding for 

our skiers. It is possible to buy a pass. 

 

Membership fee is separately added with SEK 200, for current insurance. 
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Invoicing takes place / term with then half of the amount below. 

We ask you to note that the fees are binding and that a possible termination e.g. in the middle of a 

semester is not refunded. 

A-skier    SEK 6,400 

A-skier minior    SEK 5,300 

B-sider   SEK 4,600 

C-skier    SEK 3,900 

Figure Skating School (Amber) SEK 1,650 

Stora Teamet    SEK 1,650 

Adult group    SEK 1,200 1 pass  SEK 1,500 2 passes 

 

Startup Camp 

Next week, v33, we will have a start-up camp where there are 26 registered. We hope it will be a 

popular camp where we create Joy - Glow - Community. 

The dressing room 

We have also started to redo the changing room and it is not ready for the start-up camp but it will 

be possible to use the room. We thought it was time for a little refreshment and some other 

changes. 

We are working to get it completely finished as soon as possible. There is also a new code in the 

locker room. You can find out by reading the email from which this monthly letter was sent. Or by 

asking someone from the board or someone else who has already received it. 

Kick off 

Time for kick-off. On Sunday 6 September, we will meet in Osby Scoutgård, both skiers and parents 

to start together to get to know each other better, strengthen the community, welcome new people 

and talk about the season we have ahead of us. 

We all start together and then divide into two groups. The riders get the opportunity to get to know 

each other better, talk about how we want, that we will have rider representatives, what it means, 

and together appoint representatives. The parents meet to gather around what we have plans for 

the future and how we can all together and need to contribute so that we have an association where 

our skiers both thrive and develop and where joy, enthusiasm and community continue to be the 

watchwords in Osby KK. The points from the annual meeting that were postponed to kick-off will also 

be addressed. 

Due to Covid-19 and the precautions we all need to take, we ask that skiers and one guardian per 

family come to the kick-off. Registration sends to styrelsen@osbykk.nu no later than 21 August. If we 

become too many registered to be able to follow FHM's recommendations, we will return with 

alternatives for how we meet during this kick-off. At first, the meeting was planned for 30/8, but 

since it was an A-summary in Karlskrona that weekend and it would be a shame if not everyone has 

the opportunity to participate in the Kickoff. 
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Åkarrepresentant 

In the coming season, the idea is that there will be rider representatives so that the 

opportunity is given for our skiers to come up with their opinions, ideas and suggestions. Just as 

there are student council representatives in each class in the school, we hope to be able to find 

driver representatives in all our groups who then come together in a driver council. More about this 

will be discussed at the kickoff together with the riders. 

New Website 

There have been some voices that there has been a lack of information from the board in recent 

years. One of the reasons is that it has been difficult to get information out in a way that everyone 

has the opportunity to. Of course, e-mails are sent out with information, but it has been shown that a 

lot of e-mail gets stuck in spam filters and there is nothing that we on the board can control. 

And one of our ways to get information out to our members is to use our website. Unfortunately, the 

page we had on sports online has been very difficult to work with, so it has not been easy to post 

information on that page. 

We therefore chose to create a new website that is much easier to manage and to change the 

information as changes occur. 

Much of the website we have only transferred from the other side but much more has been added. 

So if you see something that is not ready, you are welcome to contact styrelsen@osbykk.nu or by 

contacting the form on the website, we will check it and change if it is not correct. 

 

 

So from us on the board, we hope that we will meet you soon and that we will have a fun and 

developing season ahead of us! Take advantage and now enjoy the summer and holidays. We can 

only hope that the heat returns so we can recharge our batteries a little more. 

 

Sincerely 

The board 20/21 

 

P.S. 

Something we should all think about: 

No one can do everything. But everyone can do something! 

 

Important dates 

10/8 - 14/8 Start-up camp 

29/8 - 30/8 A-summary Karlskrona 

6/9 Kickoff 


